Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

February News 2013

Dear Praying Friends & Family,

To everything there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven (Ecclesiastes 3:1). As we have gone through these last few months, we have experienced Solomon's words in extremes. My Dad, Johnny Gilliam, went home to be with the Lord in December. I have a lot of good memories of my dad while growing up and then getting older. My dad knew the Lord and was a good man and father. He had a lot to do with my coming to know the Lord as my Saviour. We do and will miss him very much, and do look forward to that great reunion day with him in heaven. Please pray for us all, especially my mother, who will miss her husband of over fifty years. (Thank you to my home church for supplying the monies needed to get home for my dad's funeral. I stayed about three weeks and left for Australia right after Christmas).





In early February we were able to celebrate ten years as a church family in Townsville. It was a great day with lots of looking back remembering where the Lord has brought us from, as well as a prayerful anticipation as to what the Lord will do through us in the coming days.

We had a special meal after the morning service and concluded the day with an afternoon service.

Youth groups are back on now! We have had visitors to both primary and high school youth groups already. Among other activities planned, we have a continuous cricket match coming up in the middle of March. Please pray for these outreaches that the gospel will be shared plainly with those who do not know the Lord.

Religious Education classes have been slow to start up this year. Although we have plenty of teachers available to do all seven grades, we are being limited to grades one through six. We did not have enough teachers for the times allotted last year and did not teach year seven. I could cause "problems" because of it, but believe the school could be more difficult to work with than it presently is. So, I will just ask you to help me pray about this too.

Today, (the 15th of February) marks the twelfth year we have been in Australia. Wow, how time has flown! Because of some events happening at the beginning of 2014 (if the Lord doesn't come first), we are planning to come to the States at the end of this year (22 of October through 22 of January). I will try to be in touch with all of our supporting churches. I cannot visit all of them on the few Sundays and Wednesdays we are in the States. If you can have us visit on another day, please let us know. Our email is knbinaustralia@yahoo.com. We will try our hardest to get to each church.

Thank you for praying for us and for graciously giving to help with the expenses. We do not take your faithfulness for granted.

Love, Kelly, Becca, and kids

> "... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest." —